GOVERNORS’ NEWSLETTER – AUTUMN TERM 2018

The governors’ first meeting of the school year was attended by all of us, on a shiny day that we had to partly banish from the windows, though it was otherwise most welcome.  Another welcome was to Ben Toogood and Damon Crowhurst, both parent governors.  As well as taking part in all other governor activities, Ben will join the Resources Committee and Damon will join both the Curriculum and the Resources Committees.

As the governors’ meeting fell on the Open Day, we had a splendid chance to see visiting parents around the school, as they went into the various classrooms and met teachers and classmates of their children.  Of course, last year’s Year Six pupils have gone on to higher things at their secondary schools; and the new children in Reception look remarkably small compared to their predecessors!

This year, governors are making visits of their own: visits focussed on key priorities identified last year, when governors joined the whole staff to review the School Evaluation and Improvement Plan (SEAIP).  This ongoing monitoring will help governors and teachers to achieve steps along the journey towards the goals we have set ourselves.  

Funds are always a concern, as we all try to help the children thrive, in pleasant surroundings and with the equipment they and the teachers need.  Next summer, if parents are willing to get involved, a one-off event is proposed, to help raise funds for the school.  Historically, significant thousands have been raised at the annual Summer Fete, by the ingenious means invented by parents.  It is not too early to start thinking about this, and the more parents involved, the easier – so governors invite you to consider how you could help.

This term is also a chance for parents, children and staff to have their say in the annual questionnaires.  You will find the forms altered – for the good we trust – as a result of last year’s feedback.  It is a measure of the respect for the views of every “stakeholder”, and the constant review of our communications and satisfactions, that all who are part of the William Penn School community are involved in achieving the school’s vision of ‘Living, Laughing and Learning Together’.
